                                             RAINBOW VALLEY WATER DISTRICT
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
January 17, 2023
Woodland Park Library, Woodland Park, CO 80863
President Rick Ritchie called the meeting to order at 12:58 pm.  Members present: Rick Ritchie,  Helen Freed, Brian Etherton and Dominick Luppino.  Tanner Coy was also joined us.
Motion was made by Brian,2nd by Dominick to approve the minutes of the December 2022 meeting.  Motion carried. The board reviewed  the financial reports. Dominick made the motion, 2nd by Helen to approve payment of accounts due.  Motion carried.
We came into priority December 1st, however, with the diversion valve full open we are still not getting  our full allowance through the flume due to low flow in Putney creek. No other activity at the lakes this month.  Largely due to low raw water temperature, we have had some NTU and PH level variations this month.  Adjustments were made and we are now holding at .01 NTU.   Since replacing the computer hard drive and reinstalling the SCADA software, the real time monitor reporting is working but the capture of historical data will not display.  Although our cost has already exceeded $2,200, we still need the historical data as a backup if one of our monitoring units should fail, so that we could still meet the state reporting requirements.
Rick Ritchie noted that our budget projected a loss and we need to show that by a transfer of $23,597
from our savings account, we could cover that forecast loss.  He made a motion to amend our budget resolution to that effect, 2nd by Brian.  Motion carried unanimously. This will complete our annual budget documents and they will be ready to send to the state after final signatures.
After some discussion, Dominick made a motion to move both our checking and savings accounts to Vectra Bank in Woodland Park.  Rick 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  We are still waiting on Rick to provide us the list of contact phone numbers.  Dominick agreed to get new keys for the plant so each board member will have one.  There is no update on the status of our truck order.
We have filed our transparency notice with DOLA and Teller County Clerk.  Rick made the motion, 2nd by Dominick to adopt the resolution ( 2023-01)  for posting notifications.  Motion passed.  Rick also made the motion to adopt the resolution for elections (2023-02), 2nd by Brian.  Motion carried. Helen and Brian filled out the self-nominations forms.  We still have one additional vacancy. It was decided to use our district website, rainbowvalleywd.colorado.gov for notification of executive sessions as well as special meeting sessions.  Tanner will provide us with a schedule of times that he could meet with us  to discuss the agreement with the Ranch owners.
Tanner presented some more detailed ideas of his plans for the ranch. He also raised the question of the repairs done on the bridge that do not seem to be holding up well. Tanner manages the upper ranch and owns the lower ranch. He is providing us a set of keys to access all the water rooms in case the key pad would be inoperable. Our discussion did raise some questions that we need to address with our legal team.  Helen strongly suggest that the board should at least consult with a real estate attorney in addition to our water attorney, since these are very different specialties.  
Motion to adjourn was made by Dominick, 2nd by Brian. Motion carried and we adjourned at 4:00 pm.
